
 

 

 

East Side Landscaping Committee 

Minutes of Meeting 

Thursday, February 20th, 2020 

Wisteria Park Gazebo 

 

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Maureen Hooper.  In attendance were Ray King, 
Myra Harcourt and Wendy Draina.  Three homeowners also attended.  The Minutes of the 
meeting of January 23rd, 2020 were approved on a motion by Maureen, seconded by Ray and 
carried. 

Betty Stevens accompanied Dave Hooper and Matt on the walkaround on February 14th.  The 
concerns that were addressed were white fly infestations and dollar weeds.  A fair bit of mole 
activity was also noted. 

Rob Russell has agreed to serve on the Committee again this year. 

Maureen discussed the common landscaping issues (dollar weeds, white fly and moles) and will 
be preparing an article for the next newsletter.  Residents are encouraged to keep an eye on 
plants and note any white flies to Nicole.  Mole activity is usually observed by “mounds” in the 
grass.  Control of moles is a homeowner responsibility. 

A homeowner questioned if the irrigation schedule was correct.  West Bay may have been using 
a county schedule while applies to potable water.  He also mentioned that there are many rats 
around homes on the west side. 

A homeowner thanked the committee for the work that they do. 

The next walkaround will be on Friday, March 13th.  Wendy and Ray will accompany Matt. 

The next Committee meeting will be on Thursday, March 19th at 10.00 a.m. 

The meeting adjourned at 10.25 a.m. 


